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Annual Meeting  

January 11th from 6:15 pm to 7:00 pm in the 

cafeteria is the Annual Meeting of the CRSS 

stakeholders. This time before the regularly 

scheduled School Board Meeting is a chance to 

meet staff, other families, and to see student 

work.  At this time Mr. Berger will have the en-

sembles and choir perform, and the cafeteria 

will be full of student work, from art projects to 

writing assignments.  The seventh grade science fair projects will be on display along with 

coursework from middle school electives. This is a short time commitment, but a great 

way to see and hear about some of the work happening with our students.  

 

Winter Conferences 

Conferences will be held on January 18th and 22nd.  These conferences present an  

opportunity to connect one on one with your childôs teacher.  You will have a chance to review 

goals set in October, check in about the first trimester report card if needed, review  

assessment data (2nd through 8th will have NWEA reading and math scores), and to set new 

goals and practices to finish the year in a strong fashion.  You are able to sign up for confer-

ences beginning December 22nd , a sign up email will be sent out later this week.  Remember 

that you can also sign up to visit with our art, music, physical education, coding, reading, Title 

I and Special Education teachers. This time to talk about academic progress and set goals is 

critical to the success of every student in our learning community.  

We are proud of our 95% or higher conference attendance rates and thank you in advance 

for participating in this important discussion about your childôs progress at CRSS. 
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Science Fair 

Our annual Science Fair Season has begun and 

the 7th grade scientists have been working hard 

on their science fair projects. They will present 

them to judges on January 11th. After they present 

their projects, the Elementary Science Fair Sea-

son will begin! Starting in January, 3rd ï 6th grade 

students are invited to participate in an after 

school Science Fair Club. Mrs. Girard spoke to all classes before winter break and encour-

aged students to participate.  Students may do the project all on their own at home or par-

ticipate in the Tuesday after school help sessions in addition to working at home.  If your 

child is interested in participating, whether you plan to have them attend the help sessions 

or not, please email or send a note to Mrs. Girard by Monday, January 8th, her contact 

information is lgirard@cannonriverstemschool.org.  CRSS science fair will be held in early 

March.  We are still looking for judges for that event. Look for more details coming home in 

folders and in an email. Start thinking about what you want to investigate! 

 

Coding 

The K-5 Coding special has been full of activity and new challenges this 

year.  Students have had a chance to apply their computational thinking 

skills in a number of ways.  Recently, during Computer Science Education 

Week, students in all grades had the chance to apply their  

coding skills on a different platform.  Most of the coding we do at CRSS is 

done on the code.org website, a way to demonstrate that students skills 

are transferrable and they arenôt just learning to play a game on code.org, 

students tackled coding challenges from Kodable, Lightbot and The Foos.  

Within code.org, students took a break from our typical challenges to 

tackle Minecraft coding adventures.   

Fifth graders have been finishing up their first games on Scratch which 

can be played by visiting the CRSS website here http://

cannonriverstemschool.org/student-and-parent-resources/coding/games-

created-by-students.  Fifth graders are getting to learn the Scratch pro-

gramming environment and will be tackling bigger projects after winter 

break.  The games are not playable on tablets or phones but can be ac-

cessed on Macôs, PCôs and Chromebooks.   

As we look to next year, students will continue doing activities to strength-

en their computational thinking skills that donôt include computers at all.  

We are continuing to read ñComputational Fairy Talesò in first through fifth 

grade and are reading ñLauren Ipsumò in kindergarten.  These stories 

address important concepts like data structures, algorithms and binary in 

a way that shows students how these thought processes are applied out-

side of coding. 

Compost volunteers 

hard at work! 

mailto:lgirard@cannonriverstemschool.org
http://cannonriverstemschool.org/student-and-parent-resources/coding/games-created-by-students
http://cannonriverstemschool.org/student-and-parent-resources/coding/games-created-by-students
http://cannonriverstemschool.org/student-and-parent-resources/coding/games-created-by-students

